
Dear Parents, Students, Faculty and Staff, 
 
Over the last few weeks, the Leadership Council has developed a handful of different 
contingency plans to address various scenarios for the remainder of the school year at Tara in 
response to the possible levels of ongoing restrictions, mandates and safety precautions for 
COVID-19. At the community meeting on the evening of Monday April 20, we outlined these 
plans for the families present on the Zoom call. Within an hour of that meeting we received 
notification that Boulder Valley School District and Saint Vrain Valley School District had each 
announced plans to continue with online learning for the duration of their school years, based on 
information from Governor Polis's announcements about shifting the state of Colorado from 
"Stay-at-Home" to "Safer-at-Home" status, starting April 27th. On Tuesday (yesterday) morning, 
in a call with superintendents, Mr. Polis issued some directives about school campus closures. 
While the big districts and many area independent schools are already announcing their 
campuses closed through the ends of their scheduled school years, we are still deep in the 
process of communicating with Boulder County Public Health and determining how the 
governor's directives apply to independent schools, schools of our size and schools on our 
unusual schedule. That said, we have outlined below what we know at this time. For those of 
you who joined the Zoom call on Monday night, we have now officially shifted to Plan B, a 
scenario which includes the following: 

● The all-school production of Les Miserables is cancelled.  (Perhaps it will be the 
all-school musical next year!?) We have reached this decision with heavy hearts, 
having to acknowledge the fact that a major, all-school production of this size is simply 
not possible to perform if we are not able to begin rehearsals as scheduled on May 
11th. It is now clear that rehearsals will not be possible by that time, as even under the 
more relaxed "Safer-at-Home" orders, gatherings of more than 10 will not be allowed 
by May 11th. 

● 12th grade students will be working together on a small-cast musical, The Fantasticks. 
We sincerely hope it will be possible to perform it June 11 - 13 in the Nomad. We are 
researching the possibility of live-streaming the production, as restrictions in place in 
June may not allow a live audience, let alone a full audience, to attend. It is also 
possible that it may have to remain a distance-style project with no performance, 
depending on how madates and recommendations develop after May 15.  

● In this plan, the 12th grade will still be able to go to southwest Colorado for a 
week-long trip to a private ranch. As we get closer to the actual dates for that 
proposed trip and have more guidance from local authorities, we will have to make 
that decision. 

● We can now confirm that academic classes (main lessons and track classes) for 
grades 9,10 and 11 will extend through the end of May and that distance learning for 
all classses will extend through May 15.  

● In late May, the 9th grade will be able to brush up, rehearse and perform their class 
play, Bamboozled. This performance will most likely take place outdoors, for a limited 
and widely-spaced audience. It is possible that this performance may become a 



distance-style radio-broadcast version of the play, which is reflected in other 
contingency plans as mentioned below. 

● At this time, we are still planning to hold graduation on June 19th, as scheduled. While 
we hope to be able to hold this ceremony with the involvement of the whole student 
body, presented for a full audience, we are also considering that the ceremony may 
need to take place outdoors, the audience size may be greatly reduced, and/or the 
event may be livestreamed. 

We also have developed plans C, D, and E to accommodate other scenarios with variations of 
ongoing restrictions affecting the conclusion of the school year at Tara. Once again, since 
definitions of “school“ based on typical numbers do not describe Tara, and the dates for 
completion of all other school programs in our area also do not align with ours, we’re seeking 
guidance as to how the current mandates and guidelines will actually apply to our school.  
 
The online calendar is being modified over the course of the day today to reflect the confirmed 
changes to the schedule through the end of May. We remain hopeful that in June, we may 
return to more "normal" scheduling or some combination of distance and on-campus learning.  
 
We'll be holding another community meeting on May 5th at 7:00 pm. Please join us for more 
updates at that time. The link for that Zoom meeting, along with all other regular 
communciations and updates will be shared in the Tara Memo. Do not hesitate to reach out with 
other questions or to talk! 
 
- The Leadership Council 
 
 


